
                                           STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

              SELECTMEN   

           MEETING MINUTES JULY 15, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines.  

The Town of Surry received a quotation from Jackson of $14,000.00 to install the old heater in the town 

garage.  

The selectmen discussed the foreclosure process for a resident and will ask Carolyn Berglund about the 

back taxes.  

The selectmen will not be using the PA 28 Inventory of Property form . Jay Croteau emailed a signed 

copy in reply.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen read Govenor Sununu’sreport on the state budget.  

Jay Croteau will process the paperwork for the PA 29 request by a resident.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The Town of Surry received ck # 1167 in the amount of $5.00 from Bryan Russell for building permit 

#1104 for a deck on his house.  

The selectmen received and email from Alexxandre Monastiero stating the Town of Surry did not meet 

HMA requirement for Homeland Security and Emergency MGT review of 2018 Pre Disaster Mitigation.  

Liz Gilboy will be the new field rep for New Hampshire Homeland Security and Emergency Mgt.  

The selectmen will attend the fire station fund raising event on Wednesday.  

Jamison Hines drafted a rough draft of letter for Bear Den.  

Durwin Clark graded the sides of Joslin Rd. He will pursue an additional quote for the heater installation 

from Bob’s Fuel.  

The town has not has received a quote for painting the steeple.  

The selectmen have authorized Phil’s tree service to remove some trees on the Old Walpole Rd.  

The information for the Thompson Brook reclamation was given to the Conservation Committee.  



Durwin Clark was advised to mow the retention field on Cider Mill Rd when he mows the sides of the 

road in August.  

The selectmen have authorized Durwin Clark to prepare to repair the culvert on the end of the Farm Rd.  

John Berglund picked up the checks to be signed and the state deposit.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 


